## HEADQUARTERS OF THE DEPARTMENT COMMANDER Department Order No. 19 Series 2015-2016



## DEPARTMENT OF NEW YORK SONS OF UNION VETERANS OF THE CIVIL WAR



Honoring the memory of the Grand Army of the Republic & The Men from New York who saved the Union from 1861 to 1865.

http://www.suvcw.org/ny/deptny.htm
Raymond W. LeMay III, PCC
10 Knabner Road
Mechanicville, N.Y. 12118
(518) 261-0321 ~ raylemay3@gmail.com

## Department Order No. 19, Series 2015-2016

By the authority vested in me as Commander of the Department of New York,

- 1.) On behalf of the Officers of the Department of New York, I would like to extend to all of my Brothers and Sisters a very Merry Christmas and happy & healthy New Year. To our Brothers and Sisters of the Jewish Faith, we hope you enjoyed a meaningful and happy Hanukkah.
- 2.) I congratulate all of the Brothers who have been elected or re-elected Officers of their respective Camps. It is a grand accomplishment being elected to camp office as you are being honored by your brethren to lead them through the new year. I extend my best wishes to you all and offer any assistance or advice that the Department Staff Officers may be able to provide. Please do not hesitate to contact us with your questions or concerns. Last but not least, I congratulate the retiring Officers of our respective Camps. You have done a great duty in serving your camp. Remember that your new camp Officers will need your guidance and wisdom, therefore I urge you to continue to be active in your camp's affairs.
- 3.) A brief reminder to all Camp Commanders and Camp Secretaries: Take notice that your camp Installation and Election of Officers Report Form #22 is due on February 15th. If you haven't done so already, work on getting these in as soon as possible. Brothers, please note that a formal complete notice will be sent out after the Holidays by our Dept. Secretary Robert Pugsley, PDC regarding upcoming form reporting deadlines for your camp.
- 4.) Brother Camp Commanders and Camp Webmasters-Signal Officers, please see to updating your camp websites. It has been noted that many camp websites are outdated, please review your camp's website for inaccuracies and missing information about new officers, events and activities.

5.) Congratulations are extended by the Department to Bro. CC George Weinmann, PDC, the Capt. Oliver Tilden Camp No. 26, and the Greenpoint Monitor Museum for obtaining an agreement to preserve the Greenpoint Monitor site and being awarded grant funds for the Museum.

This Order is so ordered on this 24th day of December, 2015 in Fraternity, Charity, & Loyalty,

Raymond W. LeMay III, PCC

Commander, Department of New York, SUVCW

Attest:

Robert L. Pugsley, PDC

Secretary, Department of New York, SUVCW